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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

JANUARY, 2016
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE
Dear Parents and Guardians,

Welcome back and Happy New Year. I hope you all enjoyed the Christmas Season. As usual things at school are back to normal. Grade 7 & 8 students are preparing for exams, basketball season is starting and elementary students are back to work. We are all pleased with the beautiful weather.

I would like to welcome Ms. Danakas as our new Kindergarten teacher, and Mrs. Pawluk who has moved to the resource position. We had a good-bye dinner for Mrs. Morrison in late December and wish her well.

Arrangements are coming together for our 60th Anniversary. We are planning a family pasta dinner in the school gym to celebrate. Right now we are finalizing pricing so we can have tickets ready to sell very soon. This is a celebration, not a fundraiser, so please come to enjoy yourself. If you can volunteer to help set up or clean up, please visit the Volunteer Portal on the school website.

I will be away at a principal’s retreat from January 20 to 22, if you have an 
urgent need to speak with me you can send me an email, but other than that, Mr. Kalichak will be the principal designate.

Fr. Varghese is away for the month of January and we are very grateful that Father Kevin has agreed to fill in for him at our school mass on January 15.

Please keep the Haviland family in your prayers as we hope for a speedy recovery for Janelle.
Congratulations who Jonah Norman, who, along with his hockey teammates, raised a total of $1300 for Siloam Mission and a toy donation worth $500. Fabulous work Jonah, great work!
Sincerely,

Mrs. Susan Enns

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

We are all back to school or work and fortunately back to a regular routine!  We hope you had a blessed and peaceful Christmas.

A new calendar has begun and the Board of Directors is busy planning the upcoming events for spring 2016.  Our Open House is scheduled for Thursday, February 11th at 6:30 – 8:00 pm.  This is an opportunity for all prospective students and parents to come and see what our school has to offer.  Word of mouth is the best advertising we can get, so please encourage your friends and family members to come out and see our wonderful school!

We are getting further along in the planning stage of our 6oth anniversary dinner.  Please mark April 20th on your calendar and plan to attend!  It will be 
an enjoyable evening for all.  Further details to come later this month.

Our next board meeting is January 14th at 7:00 in the Lennox Hall. If you have any questions or constructive feedback that you would like to share with the Board of Directors, you are invited to attend this meeting or any of our regular Board meetings which are held on the second Wednesday of each month at 7pm in Lennox Hall.  Please let the office know first you if plan to attend.

We would like to take this moment to wish you all a very happy and healthy 2016!
Board of Directors
PARENT’S ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS

Welcome Back Everyone!

PAC is in need of a secretary.  If you are interested in volunteering for this position, please contact the office.  The next PAC meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 20th at 7pm.  All are welcome to attend!

The January 29th Fun Lunch is Subway and ordering is now open!  Please log on to the MunchaLunch website to place your order – you can copy and paste the following link:

http//www.munchalunch.com/schools/christtheking

The deadline for ordering is WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 20th.  Volunteers are needed from 11:30 to 12:30 pm.  Please see the CTK Volunteer website to sign up.

The annual PAC Pancake Brunch will be on Shrove Tuesday, February 9th.  Volunteers are needed that morning for preparation, cooking pancakes, serving, and clean up.  Please see the CTK volunteer website to sign up.

Stay Warm!

CTK Parents Advisory Council
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A BIG THANK YOU TO THE PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL FOR MAKING A DONATION TO OUR LEGO CLUB!!  

LEGO CLUB RUNS JANUARY 6,13,20,27 AT 8:15 AM FOR GRADES 3 & 8.

	CHRIST THE KING

OPEN HOUSE

February 11th
6:30-8:00 pm
EVERYONE WELCOME!



JANUARY 2016 EXAM SCHEDULE

January 18th (Day 5):

Grade 7 Math / Grade 8 ELA

January 19th (Day 6):

Grade 7 ELA / Grade 8 Science
January 20th (Day 1):

Regular school day
January 21st (Day 2):

Grade 7 Social Studies / Grade 8 Math

January 22nd (Day 3):
Marking Day/Report Card writing
BUS CANCELLATIONS

The school bus will be cancelled for the whole day on days that the wind chill is

 -45 at the Forks at 6:00 in the morning.  If public school buses are cancelled due to cold weather, ours will be as well.  The bus will be cancelled for that whole day.  Students will have to find their own transportation to and from Industrial Arts classes on those days.  I am sorry for any inconvenience this makes, but it is for safety reasons.

INDOOR RECESS

Recess will be indoors when the weather reaches a wind chill value of
 -27.  As the wind chill value changes throughout the day, please send your child to school dressed for outdoor recess every day.
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LUNCHTIME INTRAMURALS

On Wednesdays at CTK, students from Kindergarten to Grade 3 will have the opportunity to participate in lunchtime intramurals.  
Two grades at a time will come to the gym and play games together.  We build on skills of sportsmanship, teamwork and fair play.  Students will be paired Kindergarten and Grade 1, and Grade 2 and Grade 3.

Intramurals will run from January 6th to March 9th.

Ms. Battaglia

Grade One Teacher
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CHRIST THE KING WINE RAFFLE WINNERS!
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Congratulations to the following winners of our Annual Wine Raffle:

1st prize
Crystal Steel #0365
2nd prize
Liane Haviland #1513
3rd prize
Susan Nordine #1929
4th prize
Sara Mason #2010
5th prize 
Kevin Roche #0254
Thank you to all who participated!  It was again a successful fundraiser for our school (
The draw took place on December9th at 12 noon in Christ the King School office.
Lottery Licence #LGA-2404-RF
GRADE 7/8 RETREAT
In late September, the grade 7 and 8 classes participated in a Spiritual Retreat at St. Vital Park.  The theme of our very special event was “BEAUTY”.  We focused on the beauty in nature, others and ourselves.  In order to really get to know each other, we worked in small groups, as well as large groups.  We did many activities.  One is particular, involved toothpaste.  We had to create a word that summarized the commonalities of our group, write the word on a paper, and then cover the letters with toothpaste.  After that, we 
were asked to remove the toothpaste from the letters.  This was a difficult task.  We later realized the lesson was not really about the toothpaste. The moral of this lesson was to show us, that once something is said, it cannot be taken back.  After many activities, we had some quiet time to reflect, and fund the beauty in ourselves.  Madame Laird (French and Religion teacher in grade 7/8), put together some care packages.  These packages consisted of a letter from out Heavenly Father, as well as personal letters from our parents.  We got to spread out around the duck pond, surrounded by the beauty in nature and read our letters.  They were very touching.  We wrapped up the day with a scavenger hunt, followed by relay races, and “Going on a Picnic”.  We also got a Christian Survival Kit to take home with us. 
Thank you to Madame Laird, Mrs. Villa, Mrs. Dado, and Mrs. Resendes for accompanying us on the GREAT day! 

(Summer, Kaitlyn, Robyn & Lauren – grade 8 students)
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